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PRESIDENTS MESSAGE

                  Jeanne Preall

March has been a chaotic month for the 
residents of Springville and many of our 
usual routines have been disrupted. It 
takes times like these to bring out the 
best traits of community members. 
Resilience, generosity, and kindness 
come to mind as our members step up 
to help wherever they can. Members 
have been without power and some 
without water, but they have figured out 
how to get by and help each other. 
Springville people are tough!

The Patton House has remained open 
whenever possible and will continue to 
do so. Phyllis will keep us connected 
with email and we will all get by. 

At the April meeting we will have the 
baking contest and the plant sale. It will 
be a joy to get back together and share 
our stories. Until then stay safe. 

APRIL MEETING

BAKING CONTEST & PLANT SALE 

                Melinda Synder 

Here are the requirements/guidelines for
your entry into the baking contest by 
Organizer Melinda Synder: 

Homemade crust requirement - can be 
traditional pastry crust or Graham 
cracker crust.

Categories by filling type:
Fruit
Nut
Custard (egg custard, pumpkin, squash,
sweet potato,etc)
Cream - chocolate, coconut, banana, 
etc.

Melinda is also in charge of putting 
together a new version of the Springville
Community Club Cookbook perhaps you
can bring a copy of your entry recipe to 
be included in the upcoming cookbook. 
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                 Plant Sale

The annual Plant Sale will also be part 
of the April Meeting.   Please bring a 
plant or more to donate to the sale for 
this fundraising event.  If you do not 
have plants, anything related to 
gardening would be acceptable This is 
an in house fundraising event. 

BOOK TALK
TEA 2023

           

Norma Inabinette

This year's Book Tea is scheduled for 
May 20th at noon.

The hostesses are already preparing for
table decorations and chosen their 
favorite book to share. 

The committee is getting the menu 
ready to serve three courses of finger 
foods: delicious appetizers delectable 
sandwiches and hard to resist desserts. 
The hostesses will have tickets to sell 
and some available at the Patton 
House. Please plan to join us for a 
delightful afternoon.

BLOOD DRIVE

Phyllis Taylor 

The 2nd Blood Drive of 2023 will take 
place on April 5th at the Springville 
Veterans Memorial Building from 3:00 to
6:00 pm.  

Your donation of approximately one 
hour has the potential of saving a 
minimum of two lives.  IF you are lucky 
enough to have “O” negative blood you 
are considered a universal donor and 
extra special as a blood donor.  Please 
consider taking this one hour to help 
others in need.   
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CONCERTS IN THE PARK 

Phyllis Taylor

Concerts in the Park is a community 
effort of the Community Club, Apple 
Festival Committee and the Springville 
Chamber of Commerce.  

This year we have a new sponsor for 
the posters and flyers.  Chris Smith was 
the previous sponsor for many years. 

This is our way of giving back to the 
Community for all the support they have 
afforded to us over the years.   This will 
be the 21st year of actual performances 
that we have brought to the Community.

Concerts are held on Friday evenings 
from 7-9 om in the Springville Veterans 

Park as scheduled below.   Flyers will 
be available starting in May.

June 9th              Fire on the Mountain

June 23rd             Stillwater

July 7th                 Jerry Hall

July 21st                Western Divide

August 4th             Patti Torrey 

August 18th           Brad Wilson

Bring a comfy chair to sit in, a snack to 
enjoy and relax to good music under the
stars.  PLEASE NO DOGS 

INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS

             Judi King 

It was my pleasure to install the new 
board of directors for the Community 
Club at our January meeting.

The theme for this year’s installation 
was birds.

My favorite bird joke was:

What’s black and white and black and 
white and black and white? 

*See end of newsletter for answer!!!
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Jeanne Preall was installed as our Club 
President. Jeanne was presented with 
an eagle representing her position. The 
eagle is vital to leadership. Eagles have 
vision, they are fearless, tenacious and 
highflyers. Eagles have vitality.

Rachel Niggli was installed as our First 
Vice-President. Rachel was presented 
with a chickadee representing her 
position. The chickadee is happy, 
vivacious, playful, curious, intelligent, 
courageous, and is comfortable around 
people. All attributes that will come in 
handy as she finds ways to entertain 
and inform us over the coming year.

Melinda Snyder was installed as our 
Senior Second Vice-President and 
Joyce Eshelman was installed as our 
Junior Second Vice-President. Melinda 
and Joyce were presented with 
woodpeckers representing their 
positions. The woodpecker is a hard 
worker, never gets tired, and builds 
nests for others and are always looking 
for food.

Robbi Metzler was installed as our 
secretary because she parrots 
everything back to us, Robbi was 
presented with a parrot representing her
position. Parrots can use their beaks to 
hold things, climb and manipulate 

things. Parrots can imitate language and
can speak distinctly.

Phyllis Taylor was installed as our 
Treasurer and Tara Knesel was installed
as our Co-Treasurer. Phyllis and Tara 
were presented with falcons 
representing their positions.

Falcons are the world’s fastest animals 
and are capable of reaching speeds of 
200 mph. They are respected and 
versatile. They have keen eyesight and 
can easily recognize when there is a 
problem.

Sue Marcotte was installed as our 
Parliamentarian. Sue was presented 
with an owl representing her position. 
Owls are independent, observant, 
purposeful, good negotiators, intelligent,
curious, and wise.

Thank you to these ladies for agreeing 
to be our board for 2023. It will be a 
great year.
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PATTON HOUSE GIFT SHOP

     SPRING IS A-COMIN’

         Marilyn Knesel 

With all the gloomy, rainy weather lately,
it seems that Spring is far away, but just 
come in and brighten your day with a 
visit to the Patton House Gift Shop and 
see all the new gift items. A shipment 
has just arrived which includes new 
patriotic décor as well as new items for 
your favorite pet lover. There is a wide 
selection of new decorative items for 
your home and garden as well as Easter
gifts, kitchen accessories, candles, 
jewelry, soaps and lotions, jams, jellies, 
and honey.

Looking for a souvenir from Springville? 
Be sure to see the wall decor, magnets, 
bookmarks, stationery, ball caps, shirts, 
sweatshirts, and mugs, all personalized 
with Springville, California. 

You will also want to notice the many 
gifts made by local artisans including 
candles, jewelry, crocheted and fabric 
items, handmade wood crafts, and 
books written by local authors.
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     MISS VIRGINIA’S VISIT

Miss Virginia was an honored guest at 
our February meeting and presented 
with a sheet cake in honor of her 104th 
birthday.   She is the oldest living 
member of our club.

Miss Virginia was a teacher at 
Springville School and has lived her 
entire life in Springville in her family 
home. 

 

  UPCOMING BIRTHDAYS

                   

April Birthdays 

Kay Tally, Susan Brassfield, Mary 
Barker, Rachel Niggli, Janelle Stark, 
Virginia Radeleff and Gail Woods.

May Birthdays 

Virginia Jensen, Melissa Lucas, Dixie 
Kranz, Shirleen Yorba and Tara Knesel 

June Birthdays 

Andrea Jaentsch, Yeongae Urbano, 
Verla Everett, Carleen Kemmerling, 
Marie Howe, Frances Hovey, Judy 
Lomonaco, and  Marilyn Knesel

July Birthdays 

Irene Land-Gonzales, Barbara Wright, 
Bobbi Ernst, Velma Coats, Carol 
Hohnstein, Phyllis Taylor, Barbara 
Tallon, Jean Loscotoff, Karin Wiseman 
and Wilma Jean Wood

August Birthdays 

Pam Roome, Marion Vickers, Sandy 
Whaling and Jean Preall
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For the specific date of the month 
please consult your yearbook on page 
19 & 20.

Patton House Gift & Thrift Shop
announces its Semi-Annual

DOLLAR-A-BAG SALE
April 1st through ???

On all THRIFT clothing and
accessories - Jewelry NOT included
We supply the bags - You fill them

up!
Spread the word !!!!

Answer to Judi’s joke :
     A penguin falling down the stairs.
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